
NOTICE TO NAVIGATION INTERESTS

DETROIT DISTRICT DATE: 06/03/2016 NOTICE NUMBER: 6455

ATTN: CELRE-DE
477 MICHIGAN AVENUE
DETROIT MI 48226-2575
HTTP://WWW.LRE.USACE.ARMY.MIL/

POC: Technical Services
Branch
313-226-2384

LOCAL NUMBER: L16-12
WATERWAY: ST. MARYS RIVER

EFFECTIVE: 06/07/2016 08:00 thru 06/08/2016 12:00 
EDT

________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________

POE LOCK CLOSING
ST. MARYS FALLS CANAL

1. The U.S. Army Corps of Engineers will be closing the Poe Lock in order to perform critical dive inspections. The Poe Lock will be shut down on
Tuesday, 7 June 2016, from 0800 hrs to 1800 hrs, then reopen. The Poe Lock will also be shut down on Wednesday, 8 June 2016 from 0800 hrs to 
1200 hrs or until the dive inspection is completed.

2. The MacArthur lock will remain operational twenty-four (24) hours per day, seven days a week. Once the dive inspection is completed on the Poe
Lock, the Poe Lock will be operational twenty-four (24) hours per day, seven day per week.

3. Questions regarding this notice may be directed to the Soo Area Engineer, Mr. Kevin Sprague at 906-635-3464. Our internet address is:
http://www.lre.usace.army.mil.Missions/Operations.aspx

//signed//

DAVID L. WRIGHT, P.E.
Chief, Operations
USACE-Detroit


